Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Chiropractic Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Chiropractic Medicine has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by New York Chiropractic College on August 20, 2020. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of the Petition was published in Volume 46, No. 166, of the August 25, 2020, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Petition sought the agency’s opinion of Rule 64B2-13.004, F.A.C., regarding a method of verification of the identity of participants by means of photo identification, as required to be eligible to receive CE credit for online learning. The Board reviewed the declaratory statement and motion to intervene at its video-conference meeting held on November 6, 2020. The Board’s Order filed on December 10, 2020, grants the petition for declaratory statement. Specifically, the Board finds that the FCA’s and NYCC’s described method of verifying a student/attendee’s identity by means of a photo identification, uploaded to and stored within the provider’s website and tied to that particular user’s username and password, and which is accessible to the provider each time a student attendee accesses a program or course, and which stored image can be compared to the video presentation of the person who logged in using that username/password, complies with the Rule’s requirements for photo verification, and the student/attendee does not need to present a photo identification for each course each time accessed.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Dr. Anthony Spivey, Executive Director, Board of Chiropractic Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C07, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3255, telephone: (850)488-0595, or by electronic mail – Anthony.Spivey@flhealth.gov.
